
October 2022

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

No School
October 10

Thanksgiving

No School
October 10
October 21
October 24

Wear BLUE every 
Friday to show your 

school spirit!

Ecce Ego Sum Mitte Me

SV Big Storm 
Volleyball @ SMS

October 21-22

Celtics/Auroras 
Double Blue Home 

Tournament
October 14-15

Every Friday, a different class will attend Mass at 
St. Augustine’s Church.  The grade 9 class was 

the first one in this school year.



While some students participate in year-round schooling and have been in the classroom for a few 
weeks – the first day of school for many students and teachers is quickly approaching. I am pleased to 
welcome back all the students and teachers who are returning and give a warm welcome to those who 
will be joining us for the first time. I hope you had the chance to rest, relax and recharge over the 
summer and are ready for an exciting and productive school year. 

I am truly thankful for everyone’s collaborative efforts in providing a safe and healthy learning 
environment particularly over the last two years and look forward to a smooth return to in-person 
instruction. We remain committed to ensuring the health and safety of staff, and students. As we head 
into the school year, I encourage all students and staff to continue exercising regular personal hygiene 
and staying home when not feeling well. As I have said in the past it is important that individual family 
choices continue to be respected related to masking and vaccination. No student or staff member 
should be stigmatized for their choices. 

While the last couple of years has taught us resilience and perseverance, we understand the impacts 
Covid-19 has had on our young learners’ education and mental well-being. We are committed to 
ensuring our students feel connected and supported in their academic and mental-health needs. 
Alberta’s Government is pleased to commit $110 million over three years to improve mental health 
services, provide specialized assessments from qualified therapists and psychologists, and help students 
get their learning back on track after the pandemic. This is in addition to the over $1.4 billion in Learning 
Supports Funding provided directly to school authorities each year. This funding envelope includes the 
Specialized Learning Supports (SLS) grant, the Nutrition grant, and Program Unit Funding (PUF), which 
support student mental health, specialized assessments and allow school authorities to provide supports 
to students and staff.  

I sincerely appreciate all the teachers, support staff, school boards, administrators and parents who 
work tirelessly throughout the school year to prepare students for success and ensure they have the 
proper supports. Your efforts are both noticed and appreciated. 

The school year ahead holds tremendous potential and opportunities for students and educators alike. I 
am proud of what we have accomplished, and what we continue to work towards – improving education 
and supporting young Albertans. I wish everyone a happy, healthy, and successful 2022-2023 school 
year!

Sincerely,

Adriana LaGrange
Minister of Education

EDUCATION

Office of the Minister
MLA, Red Deer-North



Bell Times 
2022-2023 
 

 

Monday - Thursday Fridays 
8:28  Warning Bell 8:28 Warning Bell 
8:30 AM 9:15 AM 8:30 AM 9:00 AM 
9:15 AM 10:00 AM 9:00AM 9:46 AM 
10:02 AM 10:47 AM 9:46 AM 10:32 AM 
10:47 AM 11:33 AM 10:34 AM 11:20 AM 
Lunch 11:33 12:12 11:20 AM 12:06 PM 
12:12 PM 12:57 PM   
12:57 PM 1:42 PM     
1:44 PM 2:29 PM     
2:29 PM 3:14 PM     



office hours for sms teachers

Ms.  Buit    Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Bergenhenengowen  Mondays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Do you need extra help with any subjects or assignments?  Check out this chart for extra 
time the teachers are putting in for just that reason.  Stop in and ask your questions, or get 
the help you need.  Parents are also welcome to make an appointment to stop in for a chat.

Semester 1 (2022-2023)

Mr. Doolittle   Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Lequiere   Tues/Thurs.     3:15 - 4:00 p.m.

Mr. Marchesin   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Makarchuk   Wednesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Meier    Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Siemens   Tues/Thurs.     3:15 - 3:30 p.m.

Mrs. Smith    Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Ms. Vienneau   Tuesdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mr. Vornbrock   1st, 2nd & 4th Wednesday  3:15 - 3:45 p.m.  
     3rd Tuesday     3:15 - 3:45 p.m.

Mrs. Lagler    Thursdays     3:15 - 3:45 p.m. 



All junior high teams are under 
way.  The SV teams participated at 
the Cats Classic and the SV Boys 
won the consolation fi nal.

Grades 7-12 students can 
participate in cross country.

There will be a Zone Cross 
Country Meet @ Nicolas Sheran 
Park in Lethbridge on Wednesday, 
October 5. Registration deadline 
was Sept. 28.

The Provincial meet for those who 
qualify will be in Edmonton on 
Saturday, October 15.

Contact Mrs. Muller or Mrs. 
Siemens for any questions 
regarding Cross Country.

Auroras recently played in a 
tournament at the Lethbridge 
College and fi nished in 7th place. 

 The Celtics played in a Vulcan 
tournament and placed second. 

Auroras

Celtics

Cross 
Country

Junior High

Athlete of
the Week!

Rex is the athlete of the week for 
his play on the Celtics volleyball 
team. Rex works hard in games 
and practices which has helped 
his team to some early victories 
this season. Rex is one of the 
most consistent players on his 
team and he is someone they can 
rely on to score points when need-
ed and be a great leader on and 
off  the court



The St. Mary’s Band Booster Club held its Annual General Meeting on Tuesday, September 20th Thank 
you to all parents who attended this important meeting.  Our executive for this coming year is: President 
– Mike Duell, Vice President – Lisa Johnston, Treasurer – Kaime Kuryvial, and Secretary, Terri Grimson.    
Our fi rst executive meeting of the year Tuesday, October 25th at 7:00 in the band room  All parents are 
welcome to attend.

The Band Booster Club has started its fundraiser for this year.   We are currently selling items from 
the Dielemans catalogues.  Funds from this program go towards the individual accounts of students.   
Please ensure that these orders are in by October 12th as well. All Dieleman products will be delivered 
to the school by mid-November. It is the responsibility of the student to make sure the products they sell 
get to the purchaser.

The St. Mary’s Senior Band has been invited to perform at the W.R. Myers Music of the Night concert 
on Wednesday, November 2nd.   Tickets will be available from grade 9-12 band students or from the 
W. R. Myers offi  ce in the second half of October.  This promises to be a great night of music.  Everyone 
is invited to attend.

A reminder to all band students that Christmas Concert will be held on Wednesday December 21st 7:00 
in the school gym.  All students need to have a white dress shirt with no writing on it, or a white sweater, 
and a black pair of pants or skirt.

Grade 6-8 band students are reminded that they are to be handing in a practice sheet EVERY week.  
To receive full marks, students must practice 70 minutes per week.  Extra practice sheets are available 
in the band room.    Please remember that practice sheets are worth 10% of the band mark.

All band students are reminded that they need to hand in a Home Performance Assignment every 
calendar month.   Forms are available in the band room and are due the fi rst school day of the new 
month.   Students are responsible for playing for an adult at home and having them fi ll out an evaluation 
form, as well as the student fi lling out a self-evaluation.  Grade 6’s will complete their fi rst assignment 
in October.  October’s Home Performance Assignments are due November 1st.

The St. Mary’s library has a collection of supplemental music books that are available for band students 
to check out.  These are more popular pieces in the classical, jazz, rock and pop fi elds.  Each one comes 
with a play-along cd that allows the student to hear background music during the song.  These are a 
great idea for students to get in extra practice minutes, as well as just having fun on their instruments.  

The St. Mary’s Jazz Band is up and running again.  The band is open to students from grades 7-12 and 
they meet every Tuesday from 3:20-4:20.  Please see Mr. Makarchuk for more details.



OFF-CAMPUS NEWS

Registered  Apprenticeship
Program  (RAP )

This program provides senior high 
school students the opportunity to 
earn credits in high school and gain 
on-the-job training that can be 
applied towards an apprenƟceship. 
Students can earn up to 40 credits 
towards their High School Diploma. 
All students must have complete 
the HCS 3000 Workplace Safety 
Systems course before starƟng  the 
program and be paid at least 
minimum wage for their work.  RAP 
students will also receive their 
ApprenƟceship Blue Book. 

Earn while you learn!

Your Off-Campus Team
Mark Boschee  - Off-Campus Coordinator  Cell: 587-220-4258 or Email: boscheem@holyspirit.ab.ca

Wendy Gurr - Career PracƟƟoner - 403-327-4596 Ext 312 or Email: gurrw@holyspirit.ab.ca

Welcome Back. 
Listed below are the programs we offer through Off-Campus EducaƟon. 

We also offer Career, Post-Secondary and Scholarship InformaƟon. 
If you have any quesƟons or would like to know more about any of our programs, please contact us. 

Green Certificate Program
This program is a joint endeavor 
between Alberta EducaƟon and 
Alberta Agriculture and Forestry. 
ParƟcipants learn by acƟvely 
performing the skills required under 
the direcƟon of experienced farm 
personal and provides students with 
credenƟals that could lead to a 
career in agribusiness. Students 
must complete the AGR3000 
Agriculture Safety course before 
starƟng the course.
Students can earn up to 16 credits 
towards their High School Diploma .
There are 11 different specializaƟons 
to choose from.  Go to : hƩps://
lethbridgecollege.ca/green-
cerƟficate for more informaƟon. 

Work Experience 
Work Experience is a program 
designed to create an opportunity 
for students to earn high school 
credits and experience the World of 
Work first hand. Students may be in 
a paid or a volunteer posiƟon. 
Students can earn up to 15 credits 
towards their High School Diploma. 
All students must have complete 
the HCS 3000 Workplace Safety 
Systems course before starƟng 
work experience and complete the 
Off-Campus Work Agreement form 
and return it BEFORE hours of work 
will start to be accumulated. 
Students are responsible for finding 
their own posiƟons.

Earn while you learn!

Dual Credit  - In Partnership with Olds College and Lethbridge College
Dual Credit courses are an opportunity for high school students to explore career pathways, post-secondary 
opportuniƟes, get a head start on post-secondary diploma programs and ease transiƟon from high school to post-
secondary while sƟll enrolled in high school.  Students will earn credits in both high school & post-secondary at the 
same Ɵme. There are no tuiƟon fees for post-secondary courses completed during high school. 

Special Projects
Special Projects are projects that students can purse in which they have considerable interest or ability but which 
are not within the scope of the regular curriculum. Students can earn up to 15 credits towards their Diploma. 

Mr. Boschee will be at St. Mary’s on Thursdays



Youth Mass (formerly called Children’s 
Mass) is celebrated on the 1st Sunday of 

every month at 9:00am Mass from          
October-June. We invite students of ALL
ages to volunteer serving in any of the 
ministries; lector, taking the collection, 

bringing up the gifts and greeters.                       
If you would like to volunteer or have           

any questions, please contact                     
Kaime at 403-894-1792.                                                    

Our next Youth Mass is Sunday October 2 

SSacramentt off Confirmation 

If you have a child in grade 6 or older, who would 
like to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation, 
please contact the church office to have their name 
added to our registration list. A class schedule and 

Confirmation Mass date will be         
announced in the following weeks. If 
you have any questions, please contact 
the church office at 403-223-2226.

         
 
    





The band students have begun fundraising for their spring 
band trip to BC.  If  you would like to purchase anything, 

speak with Mr. Makarchuk or order direct from the 
student(s) you wish to support.



We want to extend our 
deepest appreciation 
to everyone who has 
donated time, energy 
and resources to help 
continue our breakfast 
program again this year.  
We offer a free breakfast 
to any students who 
want it from Monday to 
Thursdays!

St. Mary’s Terry Fox fundraiser page
- Use this QR code to get to our fundraiser page to donate.

Special thanks to 
Southland Funeral 
Chapel (Sponsoring 
the milk program for 
the year).  The Taber 
Kinsmen Club for their 
generous donation.  A 
few anonymous donors!
The leadership club for 
helping to serve each 
Thursday.



The Taber Kinsmen have 
been so good to our SMS 
community over the years.  
They have sponsored our 
academic awards, supported 
each graduating class, and 
most recently gave a financial 
contribution to our breakfast 
program.

The Taber Kinsmen have done 
so much for our school over the 
past number of  years, and now 
they could use a little help in 
return.

If  any of  our SMS community 
can help sell raffle tickets at 
Park Place Mall for the Taber 
Kinsmen Club, please contact 
Chad at 403-308-2328.  The 
attached schedule shows 
the shifts that are currently 
available



Welcome an International Student into Your Home!
Holy Spirit Catholic School Division is still looking for Homestay Families to host international students who 
will attend a Holy Spirit School for a short or long-term stay in 2022-2023.

$800/month is offered to reimburse families for 
the student’s living costs.

Homestay Families willing to open their hearts and homes to 
international students are asked to provide the following 
amenities:

Private bedroom
Three wholesome meals a day and snacks as required 
Quiet, well-lit and heated study space 
Access to the common living areas of the house
Hot water and facilities for bathing 
Laundry
Emotional support
Academic support 
Interaction with family members
Participation in family activities 
Internet Connection

Please be aware that a Personal Identification Check (including a Vulnerable Sector Check) and a 
Child Intervention Check will need to be provided for all Home Family residents over the age of 18.

The Benefits of Becoming a Homestay FamilyTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTTThhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhhheeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee BBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeennnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnneeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeffffffffffffffffffffffffffiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiitttttttttttttttttttttsssssssssssssssssssssss ooooooooooooooooooooooooofffffffffffffffffffffff BBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBBeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeecccccccccccccccccccccoooooooooooooooooooooooommmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiinnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnnggggggggggggggggggggggggg aaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaa HHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHHooooooooooooooooooooooommmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeessssssssssssssssssssssssttttttttttttttttttttttaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaayyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyy FFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFFaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaaammmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiiillllllllllllllllllyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyyy

Becoming a Homestay Family for the Holy Spirit International Education Program offers a range of benefits:
Learning about another culture's traditions and customs
Having the opportunity to experience a cultural exchange in the comfort of your own home
Seeing our own Canadian culture through the eyes of an International Student
Making a difference in the life of a young citizen of the world
Receiving a monthly stipend of $800 to support groceries and quality of life activities
Encouraging families to spend more time doing things together
Developing a lasting friendship with the International Student and his or her family
Acquiring an interest in a new culture that could lead to new travel and language learning 
opportunities for you and your children

If you would like more information about the Homestay Program or to refer a family, please contact us 
immediately.

For more information please contact: 

Wendy Urquhart
Holy Spirit International Student Program

Holy Spirit Roman Catholic Separate School Division
620 12B Street North

Lethbridge, AB  T1H 2L7
Phone: (403) 331-7454 Fax: (403) 327-9595

Email: urquhartw@holyspirit.ab.ca



Learn how to finance your post-secondary education. Student
finance representatives from University of Lethbridge and
Lethbridge College will be on hand to answer specific
questions.

Finance and Scholarship Presentations

Questions? Call 403-328-3996 or email office@careersteps.ca

The transition from high school to Post-Secondary can be
daunting. Learn what to expect, plus tips and tricks to navigate
the switch.

Transitioning to Post-Secondary

5:00 – Transitioning to Post-Secondary
5:45 – Finance and Scholarships

6:30 – Transitioning to Post-Secondary
7:15 – Finance and Scholarships

Wednesday, October 12, 2022 
6:00-8:30pm

Winston Churchill High School (1605 15 Ave N, Lethbridge)

Students, parents, teachers – Come and talk with
representatives from local, provincial and out of province
institutions at this fair. Registered institutions can be
found at https:www.careersteps.ca/post-secondary-fair/





A Financial Security Advisor meets with clients to listen and learn about 
their client's financial goals. They help guide clients to build wealth over 
time, in the most tax-effective way possible. Advisors also help clients 
protect their wealth with various types of insurance. 

Learn more with Gina, as she shares how a Financial Security Advisor 
often has the opportunity to create long-lasting relationships with 
clients as their needs change over time.

Once registered, you will receive an email with the 
link, plus additional information regarding the event. 

Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this 
FREE virtual session! 



Therapy is a form of counselling where psychosocial interventions are
used to address or treat mental and emotional concerns.

Counselling is a collaborative process between counsellor and client to
meet goals, address problems, and foster personal growth. By helping
clients with mental health issues, communication and relationship
skills, it can resolve traumatic experiences, and improve quality of life.

Join Amy and Heather to find out more!

Once registered, you will receive an email with the 
link, plus additional information regarding the event. 

Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this 
FREE virtual session! 



We experience the world in three dimensions (3D). However, our 
computing devices - from phones to big gaming computers - have no 
innate understanding of our 3D world. Furthermore, most devices still 
use 2D screens for displaying 3D graphics. 

What does it take to capture the real world around us and turn it into a 
3D virtual world and enter the metaverse? Find out with Tyler Forster 
from T Forster Technology!

Once registered, you will receive an email with the 
link, plus additional information regarding the event. 

Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this 
FREE virtual session! 



A general practitioner in oncology is a family doctor with extra training
in cancer care. Their broad training in numerous fields of medicine
brings a unique perspective to cancer care. They work in rural and
urban cancer centres providing care for patients during and after their
cancer journey. GP Oncologists prescribe chemotherapy and other
cancer drugs, supervise patients during and after treatment, and work
alongside other health care providers in a team-based environment.

Join Dr. Andrea Haner from the Jack Ady Cancer Centre, to find out
more about a career in GP Oncology.

Once registered, you will receive an email with the link, plus additional 
information regarding the event. 

Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this FREE virtual session! 



Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this FREE 
virtual session! 

A Home Stager prepares a private residence for sale in the real estate
marketplace. The goal of staging is to increase the desirability of the
home and appeal to a high number of potential buyers. Stagers showcase
a lifestyle that piques the interest in people who view the property.

An Interior Decorator is much like a Personal Stylist. They create an
atmosphere within the home that aligns with the client’s personal style –
creating a visual aesthetic the owner loves.

Join Wendy to find out more about these careers, where you can explore
and share your creative freedom.

Once registered, you will receive an email with the link, plus additional 
information regarding the event. 



Libraries are a gathering place for people and ideas, enabling a lifetime
of learning and leisure. Librarians are professionals who help people and
organizations define their information needs, make information seeking
more effective, use information tools efficiently, evaluate information
and make informed decisions about what to read, and manage
knowledge. Librarians can be tech experts, storytellers, community
activists, builders, educators, historians, genealogists, or specialize in
law, agriculture, or business.

Join Barbara to learn more of the many possibilities open should you
choose to become a Librarian.

Once registered, you will receive an email with the link, plus additional 
information regarding the event. 

Questions? Email office@careersteps.ca

Register now for this FREE virtual session! 


